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FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
 Grant Nelson and Rich Gaeto planned a great 2010 Reunion in Seattle where a great 
time was had by all.  Thanks Gant and Rich. 
 
We now have a legal agreement with IHRA to publish 500 copies of a “Limited Edition” 
book entitled “The Sun Setters of the Southwest Pacific.” The book has been edited 
by Michael Kennedy who teaches journalism at Chadron State College in Nebraska. 
Michael has worked in the journalism field as an award winning reporter and photogra-
pher and has been teaching journalism  abroad and in the U.S. for 14 years. The pre-
sent estimate is that final proofing of the printing layout will be completed this month and 
the presses will roll shortly after. 
 
The S/T has made out the bills for the Book and will mail them when the  
Printing commences.  When those who have ordered the Book receive the bill, please 
fill it out and return it as soon as possible so that he has a confirmed address for ship-
ping.  
 
We currently have orders for 365 books and the balance are available to former mem-
bers of the 38th Bomb Group or their direct descendents.  The book is not for sale to the 
general public. If you have not ordered a book, contact Orland Gage, 337 W. Reservoir 
Dr., Lewiston, ID 83501. 
 
Members who asked that their book money be refunded by Larry Hickey to the 38th 
Bomb Group Association will be credited with that amount and billed for the difference 
between the refund and the cost of the book being printed, $90.00. If you don’t receive a 
billing from Orland by mid February, contact him and Larry Hickey as soon as possible. 
 
Members who have not requested the return of their money may do so by sending a 
refund request to Larry Hickey, at P. O. Box 3334 High Mar Station, Boulder, CO 88307.   
 
Tom Behrens continues to produce one of the best web sites on the web. Check it out: 
Www.sunsetters38bg.com 
The site is currently paid for through 2017 and we are planning to extend its life through 
2022. 
 
The news letter will be published through September 2012. 

                                                                               Jack Detour 

IN EVER HONORED MEMORY 
    Our President has furnished the following list of named member comrades who have 
passed on to their final Post as reported to him since our previous listing. Their names 
have been added to the list of our “Ever Honored Comrades”. 

TOTAL TO DATE 
Headquarters          22 
69

th
 Squadron           3 

70
th
 Squadron         64 

71
st
 Squadron       181 

89
th
 Squadron           1 

Berget, Arleigh M.      71st Squadron 
Philpitt, Marshall  S.   71st Squadron 
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YOUR 2010-2011        ASSOCIATION CONTACTS 
President  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Jack DeTour 
  98-1108 Malualua St.,                       Aiea, HI, 96701 
   808-487-2842                       jackdet@hawaii.rr.com 
Vice-President  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Chick Alford 
   10 La Grange Cir.,              Hot Springs, AR, 71909   
   501-922-4779                helengene@suddenlink.net 
Secretary/Treasurer  . . . . . . . . . .  Orland Gage 
   337 W. Reservoir Dr.,                Lewiston, ID, 83501 
   208 746-0875                         ogage@cableone.net 
Hdq. Rep. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Burt Erickson 
   P. O. Box  687                               Page, AZ, 86040  
   928-645-5394                                      
Hdq. Alt. Rep. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Warren E. Lee 
    6600 Peppermill Dr.,            Las Vegas, NV, 89146 
    702-221-0699                 m-w-lee@ebarqmail.com 
71st Sqdn. Rep.   . . . . . . . .         Steve Kaselak 
    7286 Chatham Ct.     Northfield Center, OH, 44067 
    330-908-3965                                    Rmsjkaol.com 
71st Sqdn. Alt. . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Bill Richardson 
    1054 New McNeil Ave.,        Lawrence, NY, 11559  
    516-371-3490 
405th Sqdn. Rep. . . . . . . . . . . . . .   David Gunn  
    19754 Santee Ln.,           Valley Center, CA, 92082 
    760-749-3769                         pappygnk@juno.com 
405th Sqdn. Alt.  . . . . . . . . . . .        Tony Gaeto 
    332 Heston Ave.                  Norristown, PA, 19403 
    215-539-4299                          ggaeto@verizon.net 
822nd Sqdn, . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Grant W. Nelson 
    P.O. Box 696                         Ferndale, WA, 98248 
    206-384-1788                       gwnmin@comcast.net 
822nd Sqdn. Alt.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Sam Yarid 
    205 Dwyer Ln.                      Lewisburg, WV. 24901 
    304-645-3765                     myarid@suddenlink.net 
823rd Sqdn. Rep. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Bob Lamb 
    1277 Chipmunk Ct.               Centerville, OH 45458 
    210-674-0958                    b-jlamb@donet.com 
823rd Sqdn. Alt. . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Orland Gage 
    337 W. Reservoir Dr.,              Lewiston, ID, 83501 
    208 746-0875                         ogage@cableone.net 
Editor, “The Sun  Setters”  . . . . . .  David Gunn 
    19754 Santee Ln.,          Valley Center, CA, 92082 
     760-749-3769                       pappygnk@juno.com 
Editorial Advisor . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Orland Gage 
    337 W. Reservoir Dr.,              Lewiston, ID, 83501 
     208 746-0875                       ogage@cableone.net 
Association Web Site:   
             www.sunsetters38bg.com 
Web master . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Tom Behrens 
    11206 Mist Moor Court           Riverview, FL 33569 
     813 671-9089            tom@TomBehrensUSA.com 
  

“The Sun Setters” is a publication of The 38th 
Bomb Group Association  (WW II), 337 W. Res-
ervoir Dr., Lewiston, ID 83501. Copyright 2012. 
The 38th Bomb Group Association (WW II).  No 
part of the contents may be reproduced in any 

form without written consent of the Associa-
tion. All pictures are from 38th BG Asso-
ciation files and are the property of the  
Association unless otherwise noted. 

    We solicit your comments or notes of er-
rors and the submittal of your stories or items 
of interest. We reserve the right to reject items 
and the right to edit items for space and suit-
ability. 
    We also reserve the right to alter names or 
other details that might cause embarrassment 
to individuals or family members. 

   38TH BOMB GROUP ASSOCIATION (WWII)
MINUTES OF BUSINESS MEETING HELD 

 OCTOBER 1, 2011 
Call to order by Jack DeTour at 9AM.  It was determined that all members 

eligible to vote. were present . 
 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by President DeTour. 
 
The names of our departed brothers was read by Chick Alford . 
 
The minutes of the 2010 minutes was read by the S/T.  
 
Motion made to accept the minutes as read, made by Chick Alford and sec-
onded by Grant Nelson. 
 
Old Business: Dave Gunn who has done a superb job as editor will need help 
due to the seriousness of his wife's health. Jack DeTour and Orland Gage 
have volunteered to help Dave in every way possible. 
 
The website was discussed by Tom Behrens. He is working on creating key 
words to make the sight more easily searchable. The web site has been pre-
paid through 2017. 
 
Al Kennedy discussed the progress of the book and expects it to go to the 
Printers in October of this year and hopefully the distribution will begin in 
December of this year. All addresses will be verified before shipment is made 
to the member. The S/T reported that there are 360 books on order out of a 
total of 500 that will be printed. All Books will be shipped from Holbrook, 
PA. Purchasers will be contacted by mail or phone to ascertain the mailing 
address. 
 
Motion made to send $500.00 to Bill Howe's son to be applied towards the 
purchase of Tail Guns for a B-25 that is being assembled , made by Steve 
Kaslack and seconded by Vic Smith. The motion failed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Motion made to curtail the operation of the 38th Bomb Group Assn (WWII) 
on 31 December 2012 was made by Burt Erickson. The motion was thor-
oughly discussed by the members before the motion was seconded by Chick 
Alford. The motion carried by a margin of 16 to 1.  
 
A motion was made by Jack Bleuler that a final reunion be held in 2012 at a 
date to be determined by he and Bill Page. The party will not be funded by the 
38th Bomb Group association. Jack will contact Bill Page and they will set 
the dates and time. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:20 

Orland F. Gage S/T 
 

3RD QUARTER TREASURERS REPORT 

Beginning Value 6/20/2011——                             $64,382.17  

Plus interest for 3rd quarter                                                 1.71 

Net additions and withdrawals                              <$18,518.57> 

Ending Value 19 October 2011                                $46,105.31 

FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK               David Gunn 
I really regret that we could not be with you to enjoy the camaraderie 
and special events in Seattle. We appreciate the wonderful support 
given to us in the card sent from the Reunion and the many other mes-
sages we have received.  Kay has regained much of her physical 
strength but some things are still hindering her. We enjoy our regular 
nights out at our favorite Applebee’s. The staff there were very suppor-
tive with visits and favors. They are planning to make Kay’s birthday in 
January a very special celebration for our family. 
Thanks to Orland and Jack for most of the work on this issue of THE 
SUNSETTERS. 
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S/T REPORT    

The coming year will be a busy time for 
the Officers. The S/T will file a form 
990E with the IRS before May 15 
2012.The State of California will also 
want $20.00 to renew our Charter as a 
non-profit organization.  

     Dave Gunn is coping with his wife’s 
health problems and at last report she 
was improving and gaining strength. 
Their marriage of 68 years is one of love 
and commitment. Jack and I are work-
ing with the News Letter and trying to 
help him in every way possible . One of 
the things that Dave was responsible for  
was our history published in a chrono-
logical  way in the news letter. You can 
read it by going to our web site at 
www.sunsetters38bg.com  and the 
web site has many features that make it 
a true legacy of the 38th. 

      The web site is of particular interest 
to all of us because it can be searched 
by date and also all of the news letters 
that the 38th has published since 1986 
are available. Tom Behrens has done a 
heck of a job with the design of our web 
site. 

     I am sending each of you that or-
dered a book a bill for the amount due 
or if you have paid in advance the bill 
will show the amt due is zero. Those of 
you who requested money back from 
Hickey will be credited with that 
amount and billed for the difference. I 
also want you to fill out your addresses 
because we do not wish to have a book 
returned for the lack of a current ad-
dress.  I intend to publish an up to date 
roster in the September 2012 news let-
ter. Thank you, Orland Gage S/T 

Yank Magazine was a WWII publication of the War Department and this 
is a story about 2 men from the 38th but the Squadron is not identified.   

Again CAUGHT WITH THEIR PANTS DOWN 

By Cpl. OZZIE ST. GEORGE 

YANK Staff Correspondent 
 

NEW GUINEA – “When anybody says Rabaul, a guy just natu-
rally takes a quick breath and waits for the sweat in the palms of 
his hands.  Ever since we‟ve been over here we‟ve heard talk 
about Rabaul until it loomed up like the Yanks in the American 
League.  And I‟m certainly not saying there isn‟t anything to it, but 
we caught „em with their pants down.” 
 
That, according to T/Sgt.Angelo J. Zangari, B-25 turret gunner of 
Hartford, Conn., just about sums up the Rabaul strike.  The Fifth 
Air Force boys said the same about Wewak.  Remember? 
 
“Not that our minute over Rabaul was an anti-climax or anything 
like that,” Sgt. Sangari continued, “You could hardly call it an anti
-climax when there was more hell busting loose than busted loose 
in this neck of the woods before.  But it was nice to be strictly on 
the dishing-out end of all that hell- and we were. 
 
 “You see, from what we‟d heard we expected any business over 
Rabaul would be as hot as our second trip over Wewak.  But this 
trip, our first one, was a cinch, after it was over.” 
 
 “Yes,” agreed T/Sgt. Clayton C. Dopp of Detroit, radio man in the 
same B-25.  “After it was over.  Until it was, nobody could have 
told me it was going to be any kind of a cinch.  I guess I was never 
so scared in my life as on the way up.  Maybe I was still scared 
when we hit the strip, or maybe I was just excited, but whatever it 
was I did more shooting in the minute I was shooting than I 
thought could be done.  I opened up when we came over the hill at 
the east end of the strip and just held my thumbs down all the way 
across.  At 260 miles an hour that took us just about a minute.  The 
longest minute I ever hope to see.” 
 
 You can say that again,” Sgt. Zangari agreed.  About the time we 

cleared the west end of the strip it seemed I‟d spent half my life 

time over Vanakanau.  I was pretty sure we hadn‟t been hanging 

around that long, but I guessed it to be two or three minutes. 

       (Continued page 4, Caught With Their Pants Down) 
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“CAUGHT WITH THEIR PANTS DOWN” (continued from page 3)    
                                                                                                                                                      
They certainly didn‟t know it was GOING to hit them, anyway,” Sgt. Zangari added.  “And that‟s the part I 

liked.  If there hadn‟t been a number of other things on my mind at the time, I would have thought to be 

pleasantly surprised.” 
        
 “But, hell,” Sgt. Zangari continued, “fifty or sixty miles this side of the target we flew by a Jap camp.  Why 

they didn‟t spread the bad news I don‟t know.  Maybe they didn‟t have time.” 
 
 “They didn‟t, at any rate,” Sgt. Dopp went on.  “And the whole show went off like the Old Man said it 

would.  We‟d been briefed down to the point where we practically knew which trees the officers would be 

hiding behind, and that‟s the way it worked out.” 
 
 This was Sgt Zangari‟s 47th mission in 15 months of combat and  for Sgt. Dopp,  it was mission 22. 

Tokyo Rose called the members who flew the mission “Murders”  High praise indeed. 

 

 

EDITORS NOTE: The 5th Air force after this raid considered Rabaul was no longer a worthwhile target and 

shifted their attacks to the Dutch parts of  New Guinea. This action occurred 67 years ago. 
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